


Hansen, Edward J . , EMNRD 

From: Hansen, Edward J., EMNRD 
Sent: Monday, February 01, 2010 2:51 PM 
To: 'rgmoss@redmesa.com'; 'Robert Moss' 
Cc: Powell, Brandon, EMNRD; 'Blaine Watson'; Ross Kennemer; Beth McNally 
Subject: Interim Groundwater Sampling Plan Approval (GW-55) Thriftway Bloomfield Refinery Release 

Site 

RE: Interim Groundwater Sampling Plan Approval 
for the Thriftway's 
Thriftway Bloomfield Refinery Release Site (GW-55) 
626 County Road 5500, Bloomfield, San Juan County, New Mexico 

Dear Mr. Moss: 

The New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (OCD) has received the Interim Groundwater Sampling 
Plan for the above-referenced site, dated January 25, 2010, and has conducted a review of the plan. The 
plan substantially meets the requirements of 19.6.2 NMAC. Therefore, the OCD hereby approves the 
plan subject to the following conditions (as per the Plan sections): 

1. 3.3.4 Groundwater Laboratory Analyses The groundwater analyses must also include 
MTBE and PAH's ("Total Naphthalene"). 

2. 3.4.1 Groundwater Laboratory Analyses The groundwater analyses must also include 
MTBE and PAH's ("Total Naphthalene"). 

3. 3.6.1 Groundwater Laboratory Analyses All groundwater analyses must also include 
PAH's ("Total Naphthalene"). In addition, VOCs per EPA Method 8260B must be 
analyzed if the GRO analytical results are greater than 80 mg/L and SVOCs per EPA 
Method 8270D must be analyzed if the DRO analytical results are greater than 200 mg/L. 

Please be advised that OCD approval of this plan does not relieve the owner/operator of responsibility 
should operations pose a threat to ground water, surface water, human health or the environment. In 
addition, OCD approval does not relieve the owner/operator of responsibility for compliance with any 
OCD, federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at 505-476-3489. 

Edward J. Hansen 
Hydrologist 
Environmental Bureau 
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